
 

Do Pass Testimony 
of Doug Sharbono, citizen of North Dakota 

on HB1457 
in the Sixty-ninth Legislative Assembly of North Dakota 

 
Dear Chairman Ruby and members of the House Human Services Committee,  
 
I am writing as a citizen and believe HB1457 is much needed legislation. This 
legislation will exempt North Dakota citizens from immunizations if the vaccine 
does not meet four tests.  These tests are straightforward, and I would expect 
them to be part of the vaccine’s standard development.  If these four tests were 
not being done, then the vaccine manufacturers have been taking shortcuts that 
compromise public health.  This is a really good bill. 
 
Please give HB1457 a Do Pass.  
 
Thank you,  
 
Doug Sharbono 
1708 9th St S 
Fargo, ND 58103 


